

St. Benedict C.S.S., 50 Saginaw Pkwy, Cambridge, ON N1R 5W1

June 17, 2009 · Volume 1, Issue 18

TABLE OF CONTENTS

- Administrative
- Academics
- <u>Clubs &</u> <u>Athletics</u>
- Student Activities
- Other news
- <u>Dates to</u> Remember

The Benny's Electronic News Network newsletter is a publication of St. Benedict C.S.S. in Cambridge, Ontario. It is distributed every second Wednesday during the school year in electronic format using the WCDSB Newswire service. Any questions or comments pertaining to this publication can be sent to the editor Anton Milardovic or the school's principal Jamie McKinnon.

Note from Administration

As the school year winds to a close, we would like to congratulate students and staff on another successful year. We also wish to thank all of you who have signed up to receive the BENN newsletter and those that took the time to complete the feedback survey. We hope to use your insight to improve the BENN and our communication with the school community. This BENN project was born out of a school improvement team that hoped to find a focused avenue to deliver the large volumes of information available to students and parents regarding services, activities, and achievements of St. Benedict. We hope to continue this project into next year.

We hope your experience with us on this journey in education has been a good one. Registration for Sept. 2009 is only two months away! This edition of BENN does have some helpful tips for study support as well as links to important dates and information regarding registration dates for the fall. Sept. 1st and 2nd are the scheduled dates for registration of all students, so please mark you calendars. Details outlining registration requirements will be included in the summer report card mailing in early July.

Thank you, as always, for your continued support. Enjoy a peace filled summer of rest and recreation. We look forward to seeing you all again in September.

- Mr. J. McKinnon, Principal

NEWSLETTER SURVEY

By Mr. A. Milardovic

The BENN newsletter was the result of several teachers coming together to fulfill the communication void between school and the community at large. Our SIP (School Improvement Plan) Team decided that we would put out a biweekly newsletter highlighting some of the initiatives, accomplishments, and important news for parents and students.

ARE YOU SEEING DOUBLE??

For this issue of BENN, some of you may receive two copies of the newsletter. We are in the midst of a transition from the Bravenet mailing list service to the Board's own proprietary newsletter system. For the next 2-3 issues we will be sending the newsletter from both services.

DO I NEED TO DO ANYTHING?

Take a look at your subject line. If, after the issue number, you see **(NW)**, that means your email address was successfully transferred to the WCDSB NewsWire service and you do not need to do anything. If you *only* receive the one with the **(BN)** at the end, you will need to go to the <u>St. Benedict C.S.S. website</u> and register anew. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause.

SO, HOW ARE WE

DOING?

If you haven't done so already, we invite you to take 5-10 minutes to complete a short survey about our newsletter. This will help us determine how we will proceed next year. One thing already in the works is a transition to the Board's Newsletter service, which we hope will be seamless and barely noticeable. That will happen with our next issue as a trial run for next year.

Please <u>click here</u> to go to the survey. Many thanks!

Administrative

THE FULL EXAM SCHEDULE IS POSTED ON THE FRONT PAGE OF THE SCHOOL WEBSITE

Mrs. Daly G to O - Mr. Bellini P to Z - Mrs. Leusink

As always, feel free to contact our principal, Mr. McKinnon.

WHO IS YOUR ADMINISTRATOR?

The administrative contact for your son or daughter is based on your last name:
A to F -

SEPTEMBER REGISTRATION INFORMATION

ARE YOU LOOKING FORWARD TO THE NEW SCHOOL YEAR ALREADY?

Student registration will take place Tuesday, September 1, and Wednesday, September 2. For detailed information, please go to the **Parent Information** section of the school website, and click on <u>September Registration information</u>.

GUIDANCE NEWS AND NOTES

By Mrs. P. Klassen

ATTENTION GRADE 12 GRADUATES!

The counsellors in the guidance department would like to congratulate all of our senior students who have graduated this year and are moving on to the world of work or to post-secondary education. We have enjoyed working with you and wish you all the very best in your future endeavours. We will miss you and look forward to seeing you at the Graduation Ceremony on October 30. Students who missed the registration deadline for the Graduation Ceremony, but still wish to attend should contact the guidance office as soon as possible to fill out their forms and pay their grad fee.

SUMMER HOURS

The guidance office will be closed the last week of July and the first two weeks of August. For the rest of the summer the office will be staffed by Mrs. Eduina Bloomfield who is a member of the secretarial team at St. Benedict. Questions regarding registration may be directed to Mrs. Bloomfield. Should you have a question or a concern that needs to be addressed by a counsellor, Mrs. Bloomfield will forward it the appropriate counsellor who will contact you on their return to school in September.

COURSE CHANGE INFORMATION

Students who wish to make course changes will have the opportunity to do so during the first two weeks of the school year. Please note that all changes must be approved by a parent and/or guardian. The guidance department will be following a new procedure for course changes in September in an effort to deal with urgent and important requests first. Requests to make a course change should only occur if a student is requesting a level change, is missing a prerequisite course or requires a change to be accepted into a university of college program. Students who wish to make changes to an elective course will be required to see their counsellor during after school hours. Requests to change lunch periods will not be honoured. Parents, please encourage your sons and daughters to follow the correct procedure for making course changes so that we can process requests as quickly as possible in September.

COMMUNITY SERVICE HOURS

Summer provides a wonderful opportunity for students to work at completing the 40 hours of community service that is required for graduation. Please remember to document any hours that you complete during the summer months and hand them in to the main office in September when you return to school.

The guidance counsellors of St. Benedict - Ms. Wehrle, Mrs. Menjolian, Mr. Kritz, Mr. Ambeau and Mrs. Klassen, wish you a safe and happy summer vacation. We look forward to working with you again in the 2009-2010 school year.

FROM THE STUDENT SUCCESS CENTRE

By Mrs. L. Temple and Mr. J. Malnerich

Exams and final projects are fast approaching. Please make use of the many supports available at St. Benedict. These supports include:

Student Success Centre: Open before school and on both lunches for support and for a place to get work done.

Homework Club: Open daily Monday- Thursday in Room 224. Computer access, free teacher support, and a great place to work and get some help.

Math Credit Rescue: Open Monday AND Thursday in rooms 310 and 309. Math teachers there to help with the tough concepts, boost skill development, as well as help prepare you for the EQAO test (grade 9s) or for general review from Grades 10-12.

There are many supports available. There is no excuse for not getting work done- so come on in to any one of these places and get some help today.

CLICK HERE FOR NEW ST. BENEDICT UNIFORM PRICING AND INFORMATION FROM R.J. MCCARTHY'S.

STUDENTS...

NEED HELP PREPARING FOR FINAL EXAMS? NEED AN EXTRA BOOST FOR REVIEW?

There is a program running at Laurier University called SOS that is able to help. For a small donation you can attend a review session with a tutor in order to complete practice questions and get the extra boost you need to go into final exam week. The donation is \$25 and it all goes to charity (if you want to go with a friend it is 2 for \$40). Tutoring is done by Laurier students. In addition to the review session you will receive a take home package filled with guestions and the answers in order to further help you prepare.

The SOS program offers the following courses:

Grade 9: Math, French, Geography Grade 10: Math, Science, History Grade 11: U Math, U Sciences Grade 12: U Math, U Sciences

It is easy to register: go to www.soshighschool.com (more info. is there as well)

For more information at the school please see Mrs. Temple in the Student Success Centre- third floor, by the elevator.

ATTENDANCE ISSUES If

your son or daughter is absent from school on a particular day, please try to call the school by noon *that same day*. The direct phone line for the attendance office is (519) 621-

CELEBRATING STUDENT EXCELLENCE

By Miss C. Stockie

4001.

UNIFORMS As the weather gets nicer, we remind students that non-uniform clothing is not permitted in the classrooms, and should be left in your locker. Pants and shorts are to be worn properly, not rolled.

PHONES: PUT THEM AWAY, OR LOSE FOR A DAY!

Students are reminded to keep hats and cell phones in their locker during the school day. Hats are not part of the school uniform, so they should not be worn in the school. Cell phones are distracting and hinder student progress, they should be off and put away.

Students who choose to wear hats or use cell phones in the school will have those items confiscated for the day and will be consequenced. St. Benedict's has some of the most amazing students, and the "Celebrating Excellence" team does their best to recognize students who are nominated by Staff members for demonstrating exceptional traits. At last Friday's assembly, the following students were recognized for truly being "Saints Leading By Example": Tyler Howe - Respect and Dependability

Brittany Sowa - Academic Excellence and Respect Justin da Silva - Academic Excellence and Dependability Kyla Tanner - Respect and Academic Excellence

Amanda Sullivan - Academic Excellence and Dependability
Ulysses Viveiros - Building Working Relationships and Academ

Ulysses Viveiros - Building Working Relationships and Academic Excellence

Greg Pellegrino - Accuracy and Academic Excellence Laura Milani - Academic Excellence and Dependability

PERFECT ATTENDANCE

We, the staff at St. Benedict, feel strongly that outstanding attendance is a very important, yet under-rated characteristic that can only aid students in achieving great things. As a result, the Celebrating Excellence Committee decided to celebrate the terrific attendance of eight outstanding students. These individuals were also recognized at Friday's assembly for having perfect - and I mean PERFECT - attendance during the semester. They were:

Josh Viveiros Jeffrey Melo
Dalena Nguyen Tara Chen
Miranda Moravec Jason Blais
Kelly Mondy Denis Belkovitch

Finally, a further 30 students were recognized later in the week for having ALMOST perfect attendance.

Congratulations to all of our winners! You make us proud!

Academic

IDC4U: AUTONOMOUS INTERDISCIPLINARY STUDIES LEADER PROFILE

By Mrs. D. WITTMANN

For this assignment, the students had to research a leader, innovator, or iconoclast of their choice (past or present). After conducting the research, they prepared a list of questions to ask (as the interviewer) and answered them (as the interviewee) based on their research.

THE TEA PARTY

They then had to come dressed as their personality. Staying in character, they mingled and enjoyed the enlightening conversation.

Hostess: Dr. Elizabeth Blackwell (aka Mrs. Wittmann)

Kaynaan Warsame (aka Nomar Abdullah)
Tenley Albright (aka Lauryanne Bolland)
Kurt Donald Cobain (aka Stephen Burnett)
Will.I.Am (aka Jason Charbonneau)
Win Butler (aka Scott Curtis)
John Lennon (aka Michelle Doyley)
Amelia Earhart (aka Maryl Eva)

Oprah Winfrey (aka Jennie Fevreau) Steve Yzerman (aka Brock Malatches) Eric Lamaze (aka Monika Pickering) Indira Gandhi (aka Sara Radko) John F. Kennedy (aka John Stanley) Ellen DeGeneres (aka Rachel Turner)

Something to think about:

You wake up, go to the bathroom, and look in the mirror. A different face stares back at you. The real voyage of discovery consists not in seeking new landscapes, but in having new eyes.

JUNIOR ACHIEVEMENT AT ST. BENEDICT C.S.S.

By Mr. F. WITTMANN & Mrs. S. BEYERLE

Once again, St. Benedict was an active participant in the Junior Achievement Student Venture program of Waterloo Region. Entrepreneurial Studies classes were assisted by J.A. consultants Tom Rawley, retired engineer and owner of Tom's Tiny Tool Shop, and Christine Dwyer, Coordinator of JA in Waterloo Region. The students were involved in all aspects of running a business, from idea generation and planning, to production, sales, reporting, and liquidation.

Five non-profit companies were formed this semester:

Company	Product/Service	Price	President
Lemons4Life	Lemonade	\$1.50	Jessica Sowa
(SB) ²	St. Benedict Sports Bags	\$8.00	Katarina Filipovic
Grilla	Barbecued Hotdogs	\$1.00	Paul Viggiano
Cupcakes of the Century	Cupcakes	\$1.00	Brianna Mercer
Hope for Michaela	Bracelets	\$2.00	Caitlin Heal

Over \$1000 was raised for the "Hope for Michaela" charity. The students' skills in problem solving, decision-making, numeracy, literacy, communication and team-work were put to good practice throughout the process. The program benefits greatly from the inspirational efforts of the JA Consultants, and the school looks forward to this continued partnership next year.

"MESSAGE IN A BOTTLE" FINALE

By Mrs. D. Lowe

On Thursday June 11, 2009 Mrs. Lacalamita and her grade 7 class came to St. Benedict to celebrate our accomplishments and hard work on our "Message in a Bottle" project. Along with the grade 7 class were students from Mrs. Lowe's period 5 Grade 12 Religion from last semester, as well as some members of St. Benedict's social justice club. The celebrations started off with guest speaker Mike Nagy of the Wellington Water Watchers who spoke about the local and global water crisis.

After Mike's amazing talk, the students reviewed the accomplishments and work that took place over the past 6 months. Students at Mother Teresa School decreased their use of plastic water bottles by more than 80%! St. Benedict students decreased the use of bottled water also with the sale of over 250 stainless steel water bottles in just a few weeks.

In April, we also had guest speaker, singer/songwriter James Gordon speak at St.Benedict and then travel down the street and write songs with grade 7 classes at Mother Teresa school. The Message in a Bottle song, with lyrics created by Mrs. Lacalamita's grade 7 class was a hit! Students in both schools raised awareness of the negative impact that plastic and bottled water has on our community and the world. Not only did they inform the school community but the Cambridge community as well.

Students at Mother Teresa School decreased their use of plastic water bottles by more than 80%! St. Benedict students decreased the use of bottled water with the sale of over 250 stainless steel water bottles.

After the report, a plaque was presented to students of both schools as well as Mr. McKinnon and Mrs. Leusink, to honour and recognize the tremendous amount of work that these students did on the "Message in a Bottle" project. These plaques will hang in each school as a reminder that we are to be stewards of God's earth and by working together in Solidarity we can achieve great things and make a difference.

To finish off the celebration we watched the movie "FLOW" (For the Love of Water) an amazing look at the world water crisis. If you get a chance please watch this movie, the more knowledgable we are about an issue, the more we will want to stand up and make it right! These students definitely showed and learned that they can make a difference! We certainly put our faith into action! Congratulations on a job well done. Who knows what next year brings now that their passion has just been lit?

STUDENTS SHOW SUCCESS AT SKILLS CANADA

By Mrs. M. Crowell

Several students from St. Benedict's advanced to the qualifying competition at Fanshawe College on Apr 18. They were: Brandon Finlay - welding, Nathan Teixeira - culinary, and Kyle Mackie - precision machining.

Kyle Mackie won a bronze at the qualifier and advanced to the Provincial competition at RIM Park along with our gold-medal Home Build team and gold-medal Restaurant Service competitors. Unfortunately we had no medal winners at the provincial competition but all competitors worked very hard and we are looking forward to continued success next year.

WCDSB STUDENT SUCCESS SITE

http://bss.wcdsb.ca

Resources to help you help your son or daughter succeed.

Clubs & Athletics

SPECIAL OLYMPICS

By Mrs. N. Offak



On Friday, June 5th, 12 students from St. Benedict had the opportunity to attend the Ontario Special Olympics, held at Resurrection C.S.S. in Kitchener. With the weather reaching a high of 28°C, the students kept their cool and did remarkably well representing our school. Some of the events that the students participated in included the pool noodle toss, standing long jump, softball throw, and the 60 meter run. Some students chose to run longer races too.

In the weeks approaching this yearly event, students trained twice a week in order to prepare themselves for their events. They learned the importance of team spirit and perseverance, and had fun doing so. A fun day was certainly had by all of the students and their spirits were

not hindered by the warm weather.

See the video featuring Mrs. Offak and Tiffany Hilker on

The Record website.

A special thank you to all of the parents and St. Benedict staff that came out to support our team! Lastly, an extra special thank you to our amazing athletes who, with their enthusiasm, set an excellent example for our school. Way to go, Bennies!

BOYS' SOFTBALL SEASON

By Mr. P. Riso

Head coaches Paul Riso and Ted Mukhar, as well as 2nd assistant coach Mike Ambeau, would like to thank the boy's softball team for a great season. The boy's team went 7-0-1 on the season and lost a heart breaker in the semi-finals against Resurrection. Brett Priestep finished with the highest batting average, most home runs and RBI's and definitely deserved the MVP award. Nathan Loehle showed strong dedication to the team and finished the season with the most runs on the team. Both of these players leadership on the team will be missed. Good luck to all the players leaving this year and we look forward to seeing the returning players next year. The coaches would also like to congratulate Jeff Hunt on being drafted by the Los Angeles Dodgers. His efforts, under the tutelage of coaches Mukhar and Riso, clearly paid off.

By MISS, B. BESTER

The girls softball team fought hard throughout the season and earned a position the A division playoffs. This hard work could not have been achieved without a great effort from all the girls. Offensively, we had some very strong bats thanks to Moe Lusty, Carlie Mitchell, and Lisa Donachey. Defensively, Paige Lauzon stepped up and pitched numerous great games for the team. The girls played hard but ultimately lost a position in the final playoffs in a three-way tie that came down to runs against.

The coaches would like to say bye to our grade 12's who helped lead the team in ability and spirit- Lauren Ruf, Nicole Hunter, Chelsea Mitchell and Tara Tyler. Coaches Jankura, Vale, Ducker and Bester would like to thank all the girls for a fun season and look forward to seeing most of you next season.

SENIOR BOYS' SOCCER

By Mr. D. VRABEC

The senior boys soccer team finished off their season with a close 2-1 defeat at Resurrection in their District 8 semi-final. The boys battled hard and showed their potential often, so next year should be an exciting year with many returning players. Also, there are some junior boys players who should be able to make the next step, which could make for a very good season next year.

JUNIOR TENNIS

By Mrs. M. Crowell

Congratulations to the 11 members of the Junior Tennis Team for their hard work at the St David's tournament on June 5, 2009. Special mention goes to Shane Martin who worked very hard to make it to the semi-finals for boys' singles. He earned the Saints MVP award for his efforts. Paula Romero is our SAINTS award winner for her excellent attendance and consistent hard work at every practice.

This is the first time in a few years we have had a Junior Tennis Team compete and we look forward to being able to send more competitors next year.

Coaches Crowell and Gallagher

OFSAA TRACK & FIELD RESULTS

By Mr. N. O'CONNOR

Congratulations to this years OFSAA Track and Field competitors for St. Benedict:

- Jelissa Westney Qualified to the finals in both the Junior girls 100 and 200 meter.
- Jelissa captured a bronze medal in the 100 meter final with an impressive time of 12.33 seconds and finished 4th in the 200 meter.
- Tia Semplonius qualified to the finals in both the Senior girls 100 and 200 meter. Tia placed 5th in the 100 meter final and placed 6th in the 200 meter.
- Amanda Dufresne finished off a very impressive rookie season by placing 20th in the Junior girls long jump.

2008-2009 ATHLETIC AWARDS

The following students were recognized June 4th for their exceptional skill, spirit and determination in their respective sports. Congratulations and keep up the hard work!

Team	MVP Award	Saint Award
Junior Girls Basketball	Andrea Zapanza	Allison Botelho
Senior Girls Basketball	Kristin Oliveira	Kassandra Fernandes
Junior Boys Volleyball	Blair Gignac	Nathan Schmidt
Senior Boys Volleyball	JC Ulat	Drew Wanklin

Junior Football Defensive MVP Robin Petrie

Offensive MVP Kyle Americano Tyler Kilbride

Senior Football Defensive MVP Jordan Brown

Offensive MVP Jeremy Petrie Blake Sirio Girls Field Hockey Lauren Ruff Leah Melville Junior Boys Soccer Connor McFall Sam Garcia Senior Tennis Julia Sigurdson Nick Romero **Cross Country** Brandon Guse Midget Girls - Alexa James Nick Porter Midget Boys - Peter Reynolds Junior Girls - Catherine Umolac Meaghan Mason

Junior Boys - Justin Power Marina Pinato

Senior Girls - Kyla Tanner

Senior Boys - Jonathon VandeGraaf

Midget Girls Volleyball Rachel Tari Nikki Warner

Junior Girls Volleyball Meaghan Mason Chantal Pomerleau

Senior Girls Volleyball Kaitlyn Skinner Jenna Gilbert Midget Boys Basketball Amanze Anurukem Dapinder Dhaul

Junior Boys Basketball Steven Zatychies, Nathan Schmidt

Senior Boys Basketball Dane Osborne Dave DiAngelo
Junior Boys Hockey Nick Coone Nick Fedak
Senior Boys Hockey Chris Vasile Randy Ribiero
Girls Hockey Alex Jaworski Lisa Donachey

Swimming Laura Hall, Dylan McLean Adam Gabara, Bryne Harlock

Curling Lisa Romanick

Badminton Marina Pinato, Kevin Truong Maryl Eva, Ashley Baetson

Track and Field Midget Boys - Matt Gillespie Nathan Schmidt

Midget Girls - Tanika Haughton Rachel Grant

Junior Girls - Jellisa Westney
Senior Boys - Jorden Westney
Senior Girls - Tia Semplonius
Brendan Chaves

Miranda Dufresne
Andrew Worley
Julia Gregorio
Ryan DaSilva

Girls Soccer Kassandra Fernandes Melanie Henriques Girls Softball Moe Lusty Nicole Hunter **Boys Softball Brent Priestap** Nathan Loehle Taylor Prilsauer Senior Boys Golf **Brent McKenzie** Junior Boys Golf Greg Andreychuk Jordan Kerr Paula Romero Junior Tennis Shane Martin Annelise McAllister Laura Hall Girls Rugby

VIGIL AGAINST VIOLENCE

By Mr. J. MEYER

Senior Boys Soccer

Several students from St. Benedict took part in the second annual VAV (Vigil Against Violence) on Tuesday, June 9th. The program was planned by students and staff involved in the WAYVE (Working Against Youth Violence Everywhere) program. Students from various grades, and cultural backgrounds united in the atrium to stand against bullying and other forms of violence that occur in the school and the local community.

The event included the historic lighting of candles by the WAYVE team, the sharing of several poems and readings of instances of violence, brilliant singing by Kylie Lawless, and a conscious petition by all students and staff that were present to "Stand Against Violence". Students who participated in the event contributed \$2.00 to the occasion and a total of \$445.25 was raised. All proceeds from the second annual VAV will be donated to Hope for Michaela.



Student Activities

By Tong Shi

All good things must come to an end - and the 2008-2009 school year is no exception. Our last event of the year was an exciting success! Featuring teacher and student performances, our "Back to the Future" theme inspired a sense of nostalgia in all of us. From medley performances of the rock n' roll '60s, dance numbers from the '70s, rap battles from the '80s, and the oft cheesy pop songs of the '90s - our talented performances made history shine. Of course, what better way to end off the year with an obligatory "extreme" edition of Celebrity Lookalikes, the most hilarious version yet!

And so, from many graduating SAC members and myself, we bid adieu. The next generation of Student Activities Council, led by Shane and Jordan, will undoubtedly make next year even better than this one. Enjoy the summer, and live it up (responsibly)!

Exams begin on Thursday, June 18th, and finish on the following Tuesday, June 22nd. Credit rescue is available for students who need a final mark boost on Wednesday, June 23rd.

Exam schedules should be somewhere on this page, so prepare accordingly!

Other News

BEFORE THE END OF THE SCHOOL YEAR,
THE MATH DEPARTMENT WOULD LIKE TO TAKE
ANY ZEHRS TAPES OFF OF YOUR HANDS.

PLEASE FORWARD ANY CASH REGISTER RECEIPTS FROM THE ZEHRS FAMILY OF STORES TO YOUR HOMEROOM TEACHER,

MISS STOCKIE OR THE MATH OFFICE!

THIS INCLUDES RECEIPTS FROM:

ZEHRS, NO FRILLS, VALUMART, AND LOBLAWS
THANKS IN ADVANCE FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

Dates to Remember

June 18-24: Final Evaluation Days (attendance required)

Be sure to check the calendar on the school website for more information. You can find it under **Benny's News** > **Calendar of Events**.

Miscellaneous

It's hard to believe that the school year is nearly over. We've thoroughly enjoyed putting together the BENN newsletter, and hope you have enjoyed receiving it. Thank you to those of you who have completed our survey and provided us with feedback, if you haven't already please do so--the link is near the top of this issue.

From all of us at BENN Central, have a wonderful, safe and enjoyable summer--put the BENN newsletter down, try to spend some time away from your computer, and enjoy your children! We look forward to seeing them, and emailing you, in September!

- Anton

Check out our website at

http://stbenedict.wcdsb.ca for news and information updates.

WE'RE STILL GROWING! Encourage other parents to join our emailing list! We've now put an image right on the Benny's homepage--click on the icon, and fill in the form, and voila! There are currently **270** people on the list.

This newsletter is also available on the school website if you <u>click here</u>. You may want to send this link to other parents rather than forward your email--doing so may alter the layout and generate the page incorrectly.

Any comments? Send us an email!

BENN STAFF: Mr. Anton Milardovic | Mr. Michael Huemiller | Miss Bobbi Bester

